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Baptizing new Christians and teaching them Jesus' ways, this is the Living Bread with which we are to feed Jesus' lambs to tend Jesus' sheep. During the Lenten season, we prepare by turning inward and tending our souls, keeping daily contact with Jesus in prayer. We can read something new to us about Jesus, about his Commission to follow him, about caring for God's people and God's creation. 

We can study the Bible. This is the year we read the Gospel according to  Luke. 

We can give special attention to this Book. And we can think and pray, as a parish together, 

and alone with God, praying about our Commission to feed those who have not yet found their way

 to Jesus. We can strive to become better at living out Jesus' Commission to us: to feed ourselves and others with the spiritual "Living Bread"--Jesus' presence--as well as we feed Jesus' sheep with the physically life-sustaining Manna.       

  In His Name,   Mother Kay+
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Manna and Living Bread

John 6:49, 51a

Our ancestors ate manna in the wilderness, and still they died...but, 

Jesus said, "I am the Living Bread that came down from heaven. 

Whoever eats of this bread will live forever."

Manna and Living Bread are both necessary for complete feeding of the Christian body and soul. They feed two very different aspects of our lives. We can use the word 'manna' to refer to all the things we need to sustain us physically: food, water, clothing, shelter, security, rest, exercise-all these things are fed by manna. But to live on manna alone is to be bound to the physical world--causing our physical life 

to define the limits of our world and what is real within it.

Living Bread feeds and nourishes our interior life--the spiritual, the transcendental and mystical aspects 

of ourselves. We can use the words 'Living Bread' to refer to all the things we need to sustain us spiritually: connection to God, love, emotional security, recreation, education, acceptance, 

fellowship with other humans, and a sense of our place within Creation.

As mature Christians, mature in our spirituality, we must learn to maintain a balance in our diet

 between Manna and 'the Living Bread'. We learn to feed our bodies, but no less to feed our souls.

Lent gives us a six-week period during which we take some time to think and pray about our bread balance. We spend a bit more time alone with God. We make a place in our life for time with Jesus. We evaluate our life, seeking that bread balance. As mature Christians, we follow Jesus into the world, empowering ourselves and others, rejoicing in the Spirit and the coming Kingdom of God on Earth.

Jesus gives us a twofold commission. One part we already work hard at, at St. Paul's. We share our resources of manna. We operate four feeding programs for the physically hungry. In this, we are following Jesus' commission, when he said to Simon Peter: ’Feed my lambs' 'Tend my sheep' 

'Feed my sheep.'...these three calls he gave to Peter, and to us.

Jesus said, 'Give to everyone who asks....and do not refuse anyone.' And we give from our discretionary fund whenever someone asks. Jesus said, 'Whoever has two coats must share with anyone who has none'. We share, we give, we feed our neighbors with manna, we obey well that first part of the Commission. 

Now we turn to the second part of the commission...we have a second ministry to fulfill. We are to feed our neighbors with the Living Bread as well. Jesus speaks often in scripture about the Living Bread...

we hear his hope that we will join him in this work he has sent us to do. For we are anointed at our baptism to answer Jesus' call to us to bring his message to the poor,  to 'go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything that I have commanded you.'
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DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

2/03
10 AM
Stan
R.R.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
B.Easterberg
Last Epiphany
Holy Eucharist


G.Griffiths©
A.Tholstrup




J.Hixon®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Carol Brown  
STEWARDS:  Sally Griffiths & Wayne Link

     

Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths
_____________________________________________________________________________________
2/10
10 AM
Allison
A.Adams
G.Beck®
K.Fry
Lent 1
Holy Eucharist
Stan

C.Brown© 
S.Fry

     


S.Medina®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Raymond & Lyleen Adams  
STEWARDS:  Sally Griffiths & Wayne Link

Tim & Angie Adams
Sunday School:  Kim Fry & Ronda Lloyd
___________________________________________________________________________________

2/17
10 AM
Candace
D.Turner
D.Link®
J.Randle
Lent 2
Holy Eucharist
Ronda

J.Bloomfield©
R.Lloyd




A.Ralph®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Ginny Beck  
STEWARDS:  Sally Griffiths & Wayne Link


Sunday School:  Carly & Blair Bloomfield
______________________________________________________________________________________
2/24
10 AM
Jacob
D.Griggs
D.Long®
C.Garwood
Lent 3
Holy Eucharist
Lanie

D.Griggs©
G.Ruthstrom




R.Lloyd®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Carly Bloomfield 

STEWARDS:  Sally Griffiths & Wayne Link

                   Trenton & Brett Canfield
Sunday School:  Donna Long
2/31
            10 AM
                Ronda
               G.Ruthstrom
S.Griffiths®
B.Easterberg

Lent 4
            Morning Prayer




C.Garwood®
A.Tholstrup

COFFEE HOSTS:  Ronda Lloyd


STEWARDS:  Sally Griffiths & Wayne Link

                          Lyleen Adams


Sunday School:  
EVENTS FOR MARCH:
Saturday, March 2nd:  Consecration of The Rev. Cathleen Bascom as our Bishop; 11 AM, Grace Cathedral, Topeka.
Sunday, March 3rd:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Tuesday, March 5th:  Shrove Tuesday Pancake supper; 5-7 PM.

Wednesday, March 6th:  Ash Wednesday Services; Noon & 6 PM.
Sunday, March 10th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  
Wednesday, March 13th:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.  Lenten Study; 5:45 PM.
Saturday, March 16th:  Vestry Retreat; 11 AM. 
Sunday, March 17th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Wednesday, March 20th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.
Lenten Study; 5:45 PM.

Friday, March 22nd:  Dining Out at El Puerto; 5:30 PM.
Sunday, March 24th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Wednesday, March 27th:  Senior Commodities distribution 1-3 PM.

Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.  Lenten Study; 5:45 PM.
Thursday, March 28th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Sunday, March 31st:  Morning Prayer; 10 AM.
________________________________________________________________________
· Too often we underestimate the power of a touch, a smile, a kind word, a listening ear, an honest compliment, or the smallest act of caring, all of which have the potential to turn a life around.
Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper will be March 5th.  Carolyn Garwood will be in charge of organizing this year.  We need workers to cook and help serve; also if you wish to donate food contact Carolyn so she knows what to order.  There will be a sign-up sheet in the Parish Hall if you can work and list the food you wish to donate.  
Ash Wednesday services will be held March 6th at Noon and also at 6 PM.

People should pick up (purple) newly-designed funeral planning forms; fill them out.  We will have an optional parish planning session to combine ideas, get help with questions, etc. in March.  We’ll keep one copy at the Church, one copy for your records.

We will have a Lenten Studies Series on Wednesday early evenings—March 13, 20, 27, April 3; programs under consideration will be announced very soon.  We will use that Wednesday early-evening time on April 10 to make palm crosses for Palm Sunday and on April 17 to prepare Easter eggs for the hunt on Easter Morning.
We need a few more volunteers to act as Greeters/Ushers for the services on Sundays.  Please consider the possibility of making this your ministry; let Lyleen know and she will schedule you.
We are looking for a few volunteers to form a Gift and Donation Committee to help manage non-monetary gifts to the parish.  Please see Mother Kay about volunteering for this ministry.

Upcoming 2019 Women’s Summit

All women of the Diocese of Kansas are invited to save the date for The Sacred Art of Listening to held Friday & Saturday, May 3-4, at Grace Cathedral, Topeka.

Featuring keynote speaker, Kay Lindahl, who teaches that listening is a creative force that transforms relationships.  She will help us explore a spiritual approach to deep listening that invites us to learn and practice skills of silence, reflection and presence.

Dear St. Paul's,

I want to take this time to say 'THANK YOU” to everyone for their support and prayers while I am in school at BKSM.  I also want to thank the parish for my gift card from Amazon.  I have been using it when I need to order books for class.  It really helps!  I didn't get this in the Newsletter last month, so wanted to be sure it got in this month!  This is such a special place to me and you are all special children of God, and together I think we can make a big difference in the lives of our brothers and sisters in Clay County.  Thank you again for your support as I begin a new phase in my life.  Carolyn  

Curry column


-by Jim Beck

One of the privileges we have as Episcopalians is to participate in an annual offering to the Diocese of Jerusalem. The Presiding Bishop asks that we remember the poor of Jerusalem, as did the Apostle Paul in the first century, since the Christians there often do not have enough resources to meet the immense needs of the area. The Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem maintains several important ministries, many related to health needs, for the people of Jerusalem. Included in these vital ministries are the St. John Eye Hospital, the Princess Basma Rehabilitation Centre, and the Lutheran Augusta Victoria Hospital.

Recent legislation in the United States is threatening these programs. “In 2018, Congress passed the Anti-Terrorism Clarification Act, which updated several elements of the Anti-Terrorism Act. One consequence of this legislation is that it is preventing Palestinians from receiving U.S. government assistance, including humanitarian aid” (Episcopal Public Policy Network). This appears to be an unintended consequence of the legislation, an example of a net cast too widely.

Those who are knowledgeable about the situation urge us to contact Congress to see if this flaw in the legislation can be fixed. We all want to follow the example of first century Christians who collected funds to help the poor of Jerusalem (Romans 15:26).

